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Minutes for Friday, January 7, 2022
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM, and welcomed 13 attendees. Monika Charette was introduced and warmly welcomed as our new member.  Jan recited an opening prayer.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, December 3, 2021 were not read. They were sent out or a copy was made available for those without email.  The minutes were approved.
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Jan reported the bank meeting was successful, new officers are able to sign checks along with Jan. Chriss can co-sign if they are not available. Marge Jones our new Treasurer was not present. Ginny Carrington reported our beginning balance as of December 3 was $5076.72. A withdrawal of $100 was made to purchase a $100 gift card at Bubba Shrimp Shack for Fr. Gregory’s Christmas gift which was put into a Christmas card along with a 10% off coupon, and a list of different locations where it could be used.  It was handed to him the following week. Deposits were made as follows:  $35 from dues and $73 from craft sales (this brought craft sale total to $135.50). The ending balance as of January 7, 2022 to $5084.72.
Prayer Line and Correspondence:  Margie VanderMyde was not available.  Several members are still ill and need our prayers, in particular: Agnes Thompson, Dru Adkins, Janet Leigh’s daughter-in-law, Pat Snyder, Mary Alice Woerner and Mary Kemp.  The healing prayer was recited.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  Marianne McCloskey reported there were no funeral receptions.

Historian:  Jeri Trudeau reported she is working on photos and summaries for the group.  Ann Foster said she has some old directories for pictures in the past.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Bingo update:  Donna Raschke reported she has one new volunteer, our new member Monika Charette.  They now have a board and Richmond is sending someone to meet with them, so they are moving forward slowly.
Non-perishable food Drive and Craft Swap:  The food drive and craft swap went very well and Jan thanked those volunteers who set up and managed the craft tables to thank those who brought food items.  The craft items were cut down to about a third which made everyone happy. The children especially enjoyed being able to “shop” from the free items for Christmas presents.
Photo permission sheets: It is required by the diocese that we have written permission from each individual photographed if we want to use their picture in any kind of publication. Jan is working with the office staff to move forward with this item.  Chriss made a motion to table this item to the next meeting until we have the correct forms and guidelines. Motion was seconded by Monika and approved.
Possible upcoming expenditures:  Gary brought us information that several trees need to be trimmed or removed near the rectory.  The lowest bid was $2800.  After discussion, Lourdes made a motion, seconded by Monika to pay $1500.00 toward this expenditure.  All approved. The ALC building needs to be power washed, for a cost of $327.  After discussion, Marianne made a motion, seconded by Monika that we pay $150.  All approved.  Checks will be written to the vendors according to the rules of the Diocese.
NEW BUSINESS:  
2022 Meeting Calendar Dates and events:  Jan is working with the office as to meeting dates for 2022.  The tentative schedule is:
First Friday of month


Third Sunday of month

February 4

March 4            or       


March 20

April 1 (if no soup with love)    or
April 24    or skip




May 6



June 3








July 17









August
 21




September 2    or


September 18



October 7




November 4




December 2

We will decide about March, April and September dates at the February meeting. We also need to decide on the events we want to have in 2022.
Synodal Consultations:  Kerry Fallon reported that Pope Francis wants to hear what is happening in local parishes throughout the world.  He requests each parish to have Synodal Consultations.  We hope this will reinvigorate the church and help us to journey together and inspire people in the church.  We have until mid-March to have small group consultations and take information to Kerry to compile and give our ideas and thoughts to the diocese. This has started with the Pastoral Council. Look for more information on the church website, Facebook page and in the bulletin. Chriss will also contact membership via email once Kerry sends it out. Please sign up as soon as you receive the information, or call the office and leave a message for Kerry to participate or if you have any questions.
Spiritual trips:  Several members stated they would like to have some spiritual trips to surrounding areas such as the Basilica in Norfolk. Lourdes has agreed to call and see if we could do this, possibly in April. We will continue to discuss after Lourdes reports back at the February meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Donna Raschke announced the Food Pantry is now open at its new location on Route 14.

Thank you to Ann Foster for serving as hostess for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, February 4.  Social time will start at 9:40 A.M. and the meeting will begin at 10:00 A.M., followed by the Rosary at 11:15 and noon Mass. Our hostesses will be Terry Greer and Trish Davis.
There being no other business, a closing prayer was read and Jan adjourned the meeting at 11:13 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



